

**PAGE 2080**  
**BROOMFLEET PARISH COUNCIL**

Minutes of Meeting held on 14<sup>th</sup> September 2021 in the Village Hall, Broomfleet at 7.30 p.m.

Present: Messrs. L. Platts, J. Hutchinson (vice), D. Hussain, G. Copley, R. Harper  
Mesdames. S. Hall, D. Platts (Clerk).

**PARISH MEETING**

Time allowed for Members of the Public to ask questions or make statements to the Parish Council on any matter(s) they may have a concern or interest in. There were no matters to discuss. The meeting then continued with the Parish Council meeting.

**PARISH COUNCIL MEETING**

1. **Apologies:** L. Gibbons

2. **Declaration of Pecuniary/Non-Pecuniary Interests:**

The Members as Trustees of the Children's Playground and Playing Field/Recreation Ground declared a representative non-pecuniary interest only in this matter. None

3. **Minutes:**

The minutes of the meetings held 13<sup>th</sup> July 2021 have been circulated, were then approved, and signed.

4. **Outstanding Matters**

Telephone Box Internal design – LP to investigate.

Fence – Replace panels and secure loose panel – LP & LG completed.

Flagpole - Await ERYC planning reply. Reply received

Pavements – ERYC coming out to survey. Reply received

Noticeboard – fitted

5. **Flagpole**

ERYC send a link to check if planning was required, Clerk could see no planning requirements other than the flag itself. All agreed that the Clerk should get some prices and once we have an idea of costs, think of a suitable location, before moving forward with a decision.

6. **Correspondence**

**ERYC** – Response re: pavement dressing – No actionable defects, noted though not happy with decision

Planning Portal for flagpole – No permission required, noted

Notice of Electors – Notice of Alterations, noted

Public space protection orders review, discussed no more areas needed to be protected

**Joint Local Access Forum** – Annual report (emailed) & updated PROW poster, noted and displayed

**Market Weighton Canal Trail** – Update Heritage fund success, noted

7. **Publications**

Humberside Police – July 2021

Humberside Police - August 2021

Humberside Police - September 2021

Clerks & Councils Direct – September 2021 issue 137

8 **Accounts**

To consider the schedule below.

Income Received Since Last Meeting or Not Declared at Last Meeting

**Community Account**

None

**Money Manager Account (quarterly statement)**

None

**Money Manager Account – Playground (quarterly statements)**

None

Accounts Paid Since Last Meeting or Not Declared at Last Meeting

<b>Community Account</b>	<b>£ 9917.45</b>
PMG (grass cut) 03.07.21 – 590 cashed	£ 180.00
Earth Anchors (noticeboard) 24.07.21 – 591 cashed	£ 507.60
PKF Littlejohn (audit) 23.08.21 – 592 not cashed	£ 240.00
Playdale (parts) 03.09.21 – 593 not cashed	£ 259.75

Balances as per statements received July & August 2021.

<b>Community Account</b>	25.06.21 – 24.07.21	£ 11104.80
<b>Community Account</b>	25.07.21 – 24.08.21	£ 10417.20
<b>Money Manager Account</b>	25.06.21 - 24.07.21	£ 981.92
<b>Money Manager Account</b>	25.07.21 - 24.08.21	£ 981.92
<b>Money Manager Account – Playground Account</b>	25.06.21 – 24.07.21	£ 564.63
<b>Money Manager Account – Playground Account</b>	25.07.21 – 24.08.21	£ 564.63

checked, & Ok'd by Vice Chair.

**9. Any Other Business**

SH asked if Sweetings will be re-instating the public footpath across the field behind the village hall, RH said that the work on the field looks not complete yet, but he will speak to them.

SH said that the village hall committee have asked that we cut back the trees / bushes along the fence to the right. Clerk said we could get quotes in, or all do it together, for now LP & GC will get quotes just to get the side trimmed, But come back end arrange for the top to be cut a lot lower. RH said he would take away the off cuts. Once we have Quotes for tidying up the side, we will decide to either pay or all meet one weekend.

SH said that since the last meeting that the railway gates at Carr Lane have been broken a few times, once almost causing a near miss, long waiting times, and that the timetables are not up to date on the station. Clerk & LP asked if the near miss was reported at the time by the MOP, and have they any dates so, clerk could follow this through. No exact dates given, but clerk will contact network rail and highlight these problems.

DH asked about planning Xmas event this year, it was decided that this year due to Covid restriction on the village Hall number they are permitting that it cannot happen. Also, most of the PC would not feel comfortable in a room Full of people, this being the case, we will continue to erect the tree & lights like last year. 20ft Tree again, order to be placed when the time comes.

**10. Date of Next Meeting**

Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> October 2021.

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.00 P.M.

Chair:

Date: